
       
 

PRINCETON EMERGENCY MANAGMENT 
 

 
To: Mayor Schumacher and City Council, 

 
Date: 11-23-2020 
 
From: Emergency Management Team, Ron Lawrence, Todd Frederick and Bob Gerold 
 
Regarding: Purchase of Atomizer’s 
 
Mayor and Council, 
 
It is the recommendation from the Emergency Management Team that we purchase four more atomizers for 
the City. Placement of these atomizer’s will be at: 
 
Police Dept. 
Liquor Store 
Wastewater Plant 
Library 
 
This will benefit these areas in reducing the spread of Covid, keeping the city employees and community safer. 
The cost of four of these atomizers is $4700.00. This would include the solution as well.  
 
 
We will be present for any questions. Thank you.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
Fire Chief Ron Lawrence                Police Chief Todd Frederick Public Works Director Bob Gerold 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 


